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NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |     June 12, 2025 

WARD COUNTY FATAL CRASH UPDATE 

What: Fatal Crash   

Where: Highway 83, MM 175, north of Max 

When: Thursday, May 29, 11:15 PM  

Road Conditions: Dry 

Weather Conditions: Clear, dark  

Crash Involvement: Pickup/Pickup pulling a trailer 

Type of Crash: Wrong-way, head-on 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Ward County Sheriff’s Office, Max/Garrison 

Ambulance, Max Rural Fire Department 

Vehicle No. 1: 2000 Chevrolet Silverado 
Driver No. 1: Under Investigation 
Restraints: Unknown 
Charges: Under investigation 

Vehicle No. 2: 2023 Ford F250 towing a 2001 Car Trailer 
Driver No. 2: Timothy Goodwin, 31, Williston, serious, non-life-threatening injuries 
Restraints: Seatbelt 
Charges: None  

Passenger No. 1: Larissa Lake, 30, Williston, serious, non-life-threatening injuries 
Restraints: Seatbelt 

Passenger No. 2: Juvenile, serious, but non-life-threatening injuries 
Restraints: Child restraint device 

NARRATIVE: On May 29 at approximately 11:15 PM, a 2000 Chevrolet Silverado was driving 
north in the southbound lanes of travel on US Highway 83 and had crossed over into Ward 
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County. At an unknown location the vehicle turned around and began traveling south in the 
northbound lanes. At mile marker 175, the Silverado struck a 2023 Ford F250 towing a car 
trailer.  The driver of the Silverado died at the scene. The three occupants of the Ford F250 
suffered serious, but non-life-threatening injuries and were transported to Trinity Health 
Hospital, Minot.  

The North Dakota Highway Patrol is seeking information about the driver of the 2000 
Chevrolet Silverado. If you know someone who drives a 2000 Chevrolet Silverado that has 
been out of contact since the date of the crash, please call 701-328-2447 or email 
ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov and reference case 2025003501.  

The crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol.

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Contact information: Lt. Jenna Clawson Huibregtse, ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov, 701-328-2447    

Notice: Updates to media releases will be posted the NDHP website: 
https://www.nd.gov/ndhp/ndhp-news

mailto:ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov
mailto:ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov
Cindy Solberg
Highlight


